Dear Council Members:

I am respectfully requesting that the tennis court at Memorial field be named after Coach Harvey Smith who passed away on April 25 of this year. Coach Smith spent more hours on those courts mentoring the youth of Concord than anyone over his 3 decades as Coach.

Yes, his record of 527 wins and only 30 losses, 14 State championships will never be duplicated. He was Coach of the Year 16 times and National Coach of the Year in 1988 when his teams notched 112 match winning streak. Coach Smith never cut any player that went out for the team and they all got to play in matches.

Harvey was a very special person mentoring the youth of Concord and his memory should be memorialized for future generations.

Respectfully submitted,

Kenneth C. Moulton

Ken Moulton

23 Norwich St.

Concord, N.H. 03301